
 

 

 

April 26, 2016 

 

Keith Famie, Executive Producer 

Visionalist Entertainment Productions 

28345 Beck Rd. 

Wixom, MI 48393 

 

 

Dear Keith, 

 

On behalf of everyone here at Gilda’s Club Metro Detroit, I want to thank 

you for your poise, professionalism and the care you showed during the 

filming of “Everyone Needs a Place.”  

 

The complexities of cancer care make our ‘home’ for people facing cancer 

vital to their healing and wellness. While they are here, we take great care 

to not ever be intrusive during a time that is just for them. For that reason, we 

rarely film or photograph support groups or other more personal gatherings. 

 

The courageous families we serve, however, understand that to provide our 

program at no cost to them, it’s important for us to highlight the work we do. 

 

We could not be more grateful for the sensitivity, warmth and 

professionalism your team showed the members who were in the Clubhouse 

during the two days of filming. The film is wonderful and conveys so perfectly 

why everyone needs a place.  

 

Our mission is to ensure no one faces cancer alone. And we are 

extraordinarily proud to be surrounded by friends like you who share our 

passion to make a difference. 

 

Thank you for believing in the vision Gilda Radner had so many years ago 

that continues to impact thousands of families in southeast Michigan. And 

thank you for your friendship to Gilda’s Club Metro Detroit. 

 

With gratitude,                                                        

                                                                                              

 
 

Laura Varon Brown, Executive Director & CEO 

Gilda’s Club Metro Detroit 

 

 

 
Gilda’s Club Metro Detroit is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation. Your gift is tax deductible to the extent 

provided by the law. 


